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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

October 1, 2020
The October 1, 2020 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President, Susan Clark, at 8:10 am in the Casa de Carta Room at The Woodlands.

Attendance:

Present:  Susan Clark, President, Harv Shelton, Treasurer, Barbara Mitchell, Secretary, Paul Bridges, Nancy Hendricks, Phyllis Johannsen, Drew Kahle, Melanie Pederson, Grover Scarborough,

Denise Taylor, John Weidert, Corinne White, Steve Wright
Absent: Allen Hargis, Jack Reuter, President Elect, 

Approval of Minutes & Secretary’s Report: Barbara Mitchell

· A motion to approve the minutes of August 27 meeting was made by John Weidert & 2nd by Paul Bridges.  Minutes approved.

Membership: Phyllis Johannsen

· We currently have 72 members and 3 individuals that expressed an interest in joining

· An e-mail from Jerry Sorensen stating that he would like to continue on LOA since he has not identified a Club where he is currently living. Phyllis told him as long as he pays his dues he will remain a member of our Club.

Treasurer’s Report: Harv Shelton—details in Treasurer’s files

· Rotary masks are selling well

· POA returned the $1,600 provided for the early Spring birthday celebration that didn’t happen.
· $17,839.77 in Operation

· $10,760.28 in Corporate

· Budget good, meeting expenses are covered

Club Administration:  Steve  Wright
· Change of Gavel dinner rescheduled for January 24, 2021 and the February 18th party to be held at Casa de Carda
· Motion made by Lee Ann Branch and seconded by John Weidert that events be combined.  Motion passed
Charity Corporation:  Allen Hargis

· Nothing to add at this time.

Foundation:  Grover Scarborough
· Going well.
· There was additional discussion regarding Coin for Polio, $ do not go to the Foundation.
· It is a District project
Grants:  Paul Bridges and Corinne White
· Received $ first half of District Grant ($1500.00) to be used on Sencivity Room at Jessieville.  $ have been given to the school in order for them to order equipment.
· There will be a painting session at the room on ??
· They have received request for grants
Service Projects: Drew Kahle
· Continue to look for library books
· Committee meeting to be held after meeting regarding Thanksgiving Dinner for Teen Challenge

· Drew will work with Melanie on projects
Fund Raising:  Melanie Pederson
· Co Chair and workers needed—there were several volunteers 

· There are many good ideas for fund raising—list will be provided

· Mother’s Day luncheon is still in the plans. Lydia will help

· Cruise should go but nothing definite yet
Public Relations:  Nancy Hendricks
· Thanks to members for participation in Community Fair

· Brief discussion regarding articles in Voice and SR—Nancy can only provide, news papers makes decision on what to print

· Suggested the Polio Coins could be gift for new members
Vice President Report: Denise Taylor Smith

· WalMart has provided a grant for the event
· A Video will be prepared with Club member providing greetings to the residents.  You may include Bible messages or other positive messages

· A meeting is scheduled for October 8th
President Elect:  Jack Reuter (not present)
Past President: John Weidert
· Mentioned the preparing of science kits at Mid-America.  Kathy announced the event will take place again on Oct 12th and 14th at 1 pm—members invited to work with the Satellite club
New Business:
· We will begin using appropriate Covid19 precaution—member assistance will be needed
· Temp will be taken upon entry
· A member will high-light list of members attending to attach to POA sheet which is signed by Susan
· Wearing of mask unless seated at table

· We will sing but only with mask on
Again announced that October 22nd Change of Gavel Dinner cancelled and rescheduled for the end of January.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:28 am
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